First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, April 16, 2017

FUUSM RE building - parlor 
In attendance: George Banziger, Ralph Olander, Rebecca Phillips, Dawn Hewitt, Kelcey and Chris Jacobs, Heather Royer, Gary Hamilton, Jim Grecni and Debra Miller, Andrew Clovis,  Dawn Wittberg, Roger Kalter, Cindy Taylor, Brad Bond, Mike and Adeline Bailey. Nancy Novak, representing the plant sale committee, also attended.
Dawn Hewitt chaired the meeting.
Minutes of the March meeting were approved as presented.
GSC participation in local Earth Day activities. Plans were finalized for the GSC table at the Marietta Earth Day event at the Armory from 10:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. on Saturday, April 22. The theme for our table/display will be our solar installation project. GSC plans for the display were fleshed out, with the following volunteers taking responsibility for tasks:

Mike Bailey- Shelter/canopies, solar generator  and solar space heater, computer to display FUUSM "dashboard," FUUSM banner

Dawn Hewitt - Tibetan prayer flag project, photos of FUUSM solar array, solar clothes dryer and sign, signs for Just Dinner, toilet paper for seed tape project

Rebecca Phillips - sunflower seeds for seed tape project 

Roger Kalter - glue for seed tape project

Dawn Wittberg (in charge of overall event) - Three tables to be provided.

Participants are asked to arrive at 9:00 a.m. to set up. Bringing our own chairs is recommended. Everyone should be ready to discuss the opportunity for community members to participate in the Matching Grant for FUUSM solar expansion. Rain is in the forecast, so preparations are advised.
GSC participation in June 25 Plant Sale  As was explained at the last meeting, there will not be a garden tour  this year, but the plant sale will continue. It was suggested that GSC do something related to solar energy for the event. Dawn proposed  that GSC plan a Solar Open House for the event, using the side of the RE building opposite the courtyard to display some of our solar demo items, and offer a "tour" to view the rooftop array. Nancy Novak asked that gardeners in the group start potting plants for the sale, and help with pricing and set-up on Saturday before the event.
FUUSM Solar Expansion/Matching Grant Questions were raised about requirements for the matching grant for solar expansion proposed by an anonymous donor. (Is there a time limit for the matching funds to be raised? Is the grant a dollar-for-dollar match?) George Banziger will discuss the terms of the grant with the donor and report back so GSC can prepare promotional materials (such as brochure like stained glass window project, letter requesting donations, modified standard FUUSM letter to recognize receipt of donations, additional way to recognize donors) and kick off a campaign to raise matching funds. Some GSC members are eager to make donations; creating the campaign structure is imperative.  
Just Dinner, 6:00 p.m., Friday, May 19, in the Social Hall Dawn asked for discussion topic suggestions. None forthcoming at meeting time. 
Interfaith Power and Light Webinar  April 20th, 8:00 - 9:00 p.m. Dawn will participate in the webinar that will feature Gina McCarthy. (GSC and FUUSM are on the IPL radar due to our participation in the Cool Congregation Challenge.) 
Planet Group meets April 30  The group will meet in the Parlor at 12:30. Mark Redd is collecting suggestions for recognizing local businesses that follow "green" practices. Dawn says the group needs a chair.
UCAN event, April 21-23, at Lynn Cady's farm in Reno. All are invited to participate in the event. The local chapter of Keep Wayne Wild will hold their next meeting there late Sunday evening as the event closes. 
May Green Tips Jim Grecni volunteered to contribute tips for the month. He will submit them to Chris Keller, office administrator, to be included in each Sunday's order of service.
Comments and Announcements 
Roger Kalter announced bike safety training classes offered through YayBikes! The first two-hour class is scheduled for April 25. Limited to five participants, the safety training ride begins and ends at the parking lot beside the Armory. Classes are free: funded by Ohio Department of Health with cooperation from the Ohio Department of Transportation. 
Dawn Hewitt inquired about the recent tree removal done by AEP. Roger suggested contacting the city's safety and service director, who signed off on AEP's action. Per Roger, other trees in an area where a senior playground is to be developed also may be removed unnecessarily. 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:37 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe
